
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

August 16, 2022
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance:
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with roll call and Pledge of Allegiance. 
2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen         Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Tom Gulliver                Member, Lois Barnes
                Member, Robert Rose 
A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

Office Manager Sara Byerrum 
Branden Mohler
Kris Jordan
            
Joe McDonald

                    Bennie Pospishel
Devon Liggett



Public Present:

Bob Timberman 

Sue Drinen                  
3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen advised Sarah Benatar, with the County Treasurers office, notified the district that our state budget form was filled out incorrectly. She worked with Office Manager Byerrum and corrected it. He stated the district’s attorney advised we do not need to go through an approval process as the numbers for this year’s budget did not change. Chairman Drinen and Clerk Timberman will be signing the updated budget form for reposting.
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MEETING: July 19th
Chairman Drinen asked the board members if they have any corrections to last month’s meeting minutes. Member Barnes mentioned that the statement of having to have proof of being a resident for 6 months and a day to vote for the bond is not true. Chief Tope advised he also investigated that and stated he also learned the same information. An individual just needs to be a register voter in Coconino County. 

Chairman Drinen continued with asking for a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Clerk Timberman moved and Member Rose seconded. Motion was passed unanimously. 
Aye Votes: Chairman Drinen, Clerk Timberman, Member Gulliver, Member Barnes, Member Rose.

5. CORRESPONDENCE

Office Manager Byerrum stated C Shift received a Thank You card regarding a fall injury incident. The patient and significant other just requested assistance packing the car to head to phoenix where their primary care provider was. The firefighters were able to assist getting the patient into the vehicle along with some of their personal belongings. 
6. FINANCIAL REPORTS: Review and discussion of April expenditures as presented
Chief Tope said that we are 8.33% through the fiscal year and the expense categories are as follows: 1000 HR salaries and Overtime is at 7.0% and HR Benefits at 10.02%, 2000 Physical Resources is at 4.21%, 3000 Operational Expenses is at 7.12% and Capital Expenditures is at 1.88% leaving the total expenditures for the fiscal year at 6.03%. 
7. OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT: Financial and run log comparison exception reports

Office Manager Byerrum advised the board there are two different reports as requested. For AERO medical billing we received $12,700 in ambulance revenue for the month of July. She continued with we have $8,000 in resident subsidy and still outstanding invoices. Per Robynn we currently have 55 open accounts with them and working diligently to close them or send them to collections. 
Officer Manager Byerrum continued to the second report for Fire Recovery. She stated that this was our first month with Fire Recovery and so far, they have only charged $32,000 in ambulance billing with no payments received yet. We also received $42,000 in wildland billing along with $400 in vehicle stabilization for the month of July. Chief Tope went over the run log. 

8. CHIEF’S REPORT: 

A. Response exception reports

Chief Tope stated for response exceptions the firefighters have been very busy with medical calls. They received a lot of medicals with high heart rates and an MVA that hit the barrier through the construction zone. 
B. Update on legislative issues

Chief Tope advised the board that the Arizona Fire District Act is going to be called Prop 310. He stated he sat in on the AFDA board meeting a couple weeks ago and they are looking to raise half a million dollars to raise to promote Prop 310. Chief Tope continued and stated nothing has changed with the Bond at this time. He advised an article will be put out in the newspaper addressing donations/bond items. 
C. Operational report

Chief Tope stated we have a staff meeting on Friday the 19th to discuss the final changes to divisions. About four to five individuals are moving around and Chief Tope stated he would like to start working through new strategic plans. He would like to see these completed before the next years budget process. 
Chief Top continued with the Firehouse subs grants; we were able to receive two pieces of extraction equipment from the grant. The auxiliary is helping with the third piece of equipment. He advised the board that the gurney lift grant was declined. 
9. ICA Sick Leave Correction Update
Chief Tope advised the board that last month we brought up the issue that the Industrial Commission of Arizona changed the sick accrual rate May of 2017. He stated it says for every thirty hours worked an employee received one hour of sick leave. The Line Staff were receiving 0.05 under the amount they should have. Chief Tope Continued with Officer Manager Byerrum and himself worked on a spreadsheet and figured out what was owed to each employee. These hours will be given back to each employee immediately. 
10. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Annexation of 331 W. Ava J Circle 
Chief Tope stated that Merrimac reached out asking questions and wanted to get annexed into the district. Chief Tope had the board read the letter and Resolution 2022-02 for parcel number 401-81-028. 
Chairman Drinen then asked for a motion to accept the Resolution 2022-02. Member Barnes moved and Member Gullivar seconded. Motion was passed unanimously. 

Aye Votes: Chairman Drinen, Clerk Timberman, Member Barnes, Member Rose, Member Gulliver
11. Call to the Public: 

Tom Gullivar stated he received his AFDA statue training and completed it. He stated it was online with a couple of tests. 
Chief Tope wanted to add that Officer Manager Byerrum will be leaving the department to pursue a career in law. He advised that we have a job posting advertised and have received a few resumes. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 P.M.
Next Meeting: September 20, 2022, at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
PAGE  
3

